## South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:00 p.m. with Supervisor's Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, Johnathan Leyshon and Michael Anglin and Solicitor James Nevant present.

There were eight residents present.

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by Supervisor, Johnathan Leyshon to dispense with the reading and approve the minutes of the May 14, 2025 Regular Meeting. The motion was unanimously approved.

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, announced school is out so watch out for kids on roadways. Also, there will be some sealcoating going on in the Township, so watch for loose stone on roadways. Mr. Chalupka also announced the Police Officers now have the body cameras.

Resident, Kurt Toth, questioned the culvert replacement to occur on Tamarack Drive and why the action taken for Pat Kelly as the Sewage Enforcement Alternate.

The Police Department report was given by Johnathan Leyshon, Supervisor and the Fire Department Report was given by Supervisor, Michael Kilcoyne.

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, announced the following approved building permits for: Shiflet/Chestney, 3195 Baywoods Drive-fence.

A motion to pay the bills totaling \$20,768.03 and the May, 2025, payroll (3) totaling \$55,594.70 was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Supervisor Michael Anglin. The motion was passed unanimously.

There was no correspondence or old business.

A motion by Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon to appoint Pat Kelly as Sewage Enforcement Alternate with the compensation same as Ken Rodgers, Sewage Enforcement. The motion was passed unanimously.

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to approve Resolution No. 6-2025, Sixteenth Amendment to Resolution No. 14-1997 to increase water rates by 5.2%. The motion was seconded by Supervisor, Michael Anglin, and was passed unanimously.

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to approve the roads selected for the "Best Ride by a Dam Site" ATV ride scheduled for Saturday, October 11, 2025. Johnathan Leyshon, Supervisor, seconded the motion and it was approved.

A motion to hire Greenawalt Excavating, Inc. for culvert replacement on Tamarack Drive, cost not to exceed \$15,000.00 was made by Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Michael Anglin. The motion was unanimously approved.

Roger Herrmann asked what the plans are for repairing Madeline Street. Dan Sump asked when the container home at 2818 Hunter Street will be moved. Jim Keating presented comments about the hours of the garbage collection.

Resident Kurt Toth presented comments about the property line distribute and the hearing himself and Lisa and Justin Culp were involved in. Mr.Toth presented his attorney fees to the Township for payment and was advised by Township Solicitor, James Nevant, his request would be reviewed.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:17 p.m.

Keith McKnight Secretary